
March 6, 2025 

Chairman Lonmuir and Political Subdivision Committee: 

RE:  SB2158—In Favor Testimony 

This is Donavan and Debra Diseth, life long residents and taxpayers of the Edmore 
Community.  We are strongly in favor of the city assuming ownership of the Edmore School 
and the proposed funding requested by the Edmore School Board. 

If the proposed funding is not received it would be very difficult for the community to 
maintain the facility.  There are many ideas going around such as keeping the exercise 
facility, creating a unified community center, social activities and possibly a community-
owned store and café in the future.  The proosed $500,000 would be strictly utilized for the 
community center. 

I strongly urge an “in favor” vote for SB2158. 

Sincerely, 

Donovan and Debra Diseth 


